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MARCH 2024 Big Sir MARCH 2024 Remarks  

Hello Members 
 
     We are finishing the first quarter of the year 2024, 
oh how time flies when we are having fun. 
     I would like to address the cost of lunch and its 
menu. We are striving to get the best deal for our 
buck. I've been looking for a place that we feel can 
accommodate our group with space, service, quality of 
food, and an economical fee. I've heard of several 
places from our members that I will explore. I totally 
understand that $26.00 for lunch can be an expensive 
item that some of us cannot afford.  
     I will present you with a place that we can change 
to that I and the BEC feel we all can enjoy. Most likely, 
we will do this during our March meeting. Therefore, I 
ask of ALL the members to please attend this meeting 
as we will discuss this subject, and act on it, so we can 
plan moving ASAP. Your input is valuable, so please 
attend and let your voice be heard. Meeting Tuesday, 
March 12, 2024, at 11:00, at Elkhorn CC., be there. 
Please RSVP to me via text or email, so we have a 
count. 
     I would like to invite you to buy the picnic tickets 
that will be on sale March 12, 2024. We will have great 
food, games, raffle, and super great prizes. Buy your 
tickets before we sell out!!!!!!! 
 
Regards, 
Juan G Ochoa, Big SIR Chapter 145 
209-481-5325     jgochoa@icloud.com 

2024 ANNUAL DUES 

Annual Dues of $20 per member are due and 
may be paid at the next Meeting.  

If not attending,  
please mail a check to: 

Joe Stephens 
P.O. Box 114, Clements, CA 95227 

March Speaker 

Ron Russell 

Ron is one of our members 

who will be speaking on 

cybersecurity.  

February Speaker: Bill Rutherford 

mailto:jgochoa@icloud.com


We will be serving 

lasagna, 

Caesar salad 

& bread  

 
 

MARCH 

Tony Canton jr 

David Mattheis 

Roger McCormick 

Ronald Mettler 

Roger Sperring 

Matt Nomura 

Richard Handel 

George Roxson 

Activities 

March Wine 
Appreciation 

March 28th 6:00pm 

Hosted by Dave & Mary Dias 

RSVP marydias214@gmail.com 
 

Branch 145 - Annual Picnic 

May 14, 2024 – 10:30am thru 1:30pm 

Micke Grove – Delta Shutter 

Menu: Tacos (beef, chicken, pork),  

taco salad, beans, rice, ice cream,  

sodas & water 

$20 per person –  

Members & Guests 

Ticket Sales – March SIR 
Meeting 

ATTENTION… 

LUNCH  

has increased to $26! 

mailto:marydias214@gmail.com


Membership Report February 2024 

Membership in attendance:   29 

Guest in attendance:    0 

Percentage of active members in attendance 33% 

Total active members:    88   

Members Added:    0 
 Members Reinstated:     0 
Members Dropped    0 
Members Resigned    0 
 

Stephen Hellmer-Membership Chairman 

Joe Stephens 
SIR Branch #145 Treasurer 
twarrior1945@gmail.com     209 992-1020 

BEC Officers SIR Branch 145 
 
Juan G Ochoa, Big Sir                  209-481-5325  jgochoa@icloud.com 
Stephen Hellmer, Membership     209-242-4607  shellmer@comcast.net 
Tony Moles, Secretary                  209-369-8182  molehole5@sbcglobal.net   
William "Bill" Rutherford,  Golf      916-776-9222  w.rutherford@frontier.net 
Pauk Wright, Activities                  209-235-6923  drpaulwright49@gmail.com 
Mark Wahlman  Past Big Sir          209-327-7335  mwahlman@comcast.net 

mailto:jgochoa@icloud.com
mailto:shellmer@comcast.net
mailto:w.rutherford@frontier.net
mailto:drpaulwright49@gmail.com
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Attention! For answering the survey, and turning it in at the 
meeting, or giving it to Juan Ochoa at the golf tournament in 
Davis, we will select two names for a free lunch each to be used 
at any monthly meeting other than Christmas dinner.  

SIR Branch #145 Lunch Survey 

 

 

 

 

 

Your branch leadership is committed to providing you with the best monthly 

lunch experience possible, so we welcome your comments.  Please fill out the 

questionnaire below and return it by our March 2024 luncheon.  Thank you! 

 

I prefer to have our monthly luncheon at: (please number in order of 

preference). 

____ Elkhorn Golf Course 

____ Casa Flores Mexican in Lodi 

____ Lodi Bowling Lounge & Bar 

____ Other __________________ 

 

The main reason I prefer not to attend the SIR monthly lunch is: (Please check 

all that apply). 

□  Too expensive   □  Transportation issues   □  Not interested 

□  Other___________________________ 

 

The most that I would be willing to pay for lunch is: 

□ $10 - $15     □ $20 - $30  □ Other ___________ 

 

I usually attend the SIR luncheons: 

□ Every month   □ 1-3 times per year   □ 4-6 times per year    

□ 7-10 times per year   □ Picnic only   □ Christmas Dinner Only 

 

Name: (Optional) _______________________ SIR # _______________ 

         (Please print) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION FOR RETIRED MEN 
LODI BRANCH #145 
1729 Zinfandel Drive 
LODI, CA 95242 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

2024 OFFICERS 

     BIG SIR 
     Juan Ochoa                                     481-5825 
LITTLE SIR 

         Felix Moran  609-4084 
    SECRETARY 

 Anthony Moles 369-8182 
ASST. SECRETARY 
      
TREASURER 
 Joe Stephens                               992-1020  
ASST. TREASURER    
  
  

2024 Directors-at-Large 
John Coakley 914-9830 
Mike Lynn 224-6115 
Bill Rutherford 916-776-9222 
Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
 

Area State Representative Richard Provost 
 

2024 Committee Chairman 
ACTIVITIES  
 Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
ANECDOTALIST 
 Ron Russell 712-6200 
ATTENDANCE 
 Stephen Helmer                           242-4607 
AUDITOR 
 Replacement TBA 
BULLETIN EDITOR 
       Big Sir              

      
 
 

    BULLETIN PUBLISHER 
 Temple Gallagher               986-8367 

    CHAPLAIN 
      Howard Ferguson               712-1679 
GREETER 
   
RECOGNITION 
  
GOLF 
 Bill Rutherford              916-776-9222 
 Mike Lynn                           224-6115 
HISTORIAN 
 (open) 
MEMBERSHP RECORDS  
 Stephen Helmer                 242-4607 
NOMINATING 
       
PICNIC 
 
PHOTOGRAPHER 
 Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
PROGRAM 
 Felix Moran 609-4084 
 Tom Pratt 916-622-4791 

     PUBLICITY CHAIRMAN 
 Big SIR 
SARGENT AT ARMS 
 
SONG LEADER 
 Paul Reiner                        366-1811 
PHOTOGRAPHER 

 
    TRAVEL & TOURS 

 PAST BIG SIR  

Ruben Moser                       1988-1989 
Al Baerwald 1990 
Bill Owen 1991 
Al Cooper 1992 
Earl Klapstein 1993 
Dave Stennick 1994 
Gus Armendariz 1995 
Jerry Kirsten 1996 
Bob McCaffrey 1997 
Tom Bandelin 1998 
Frank Garcia 1999 
Bob Handel 2000 
John Korphage (18)             2000-2001 
Jack Jackson 2001 
Bill Dauer 2002 
Ron Westerterp 2003 
Dave Hinchman                   2004-2005 
Paul Reiner                                   2006 
Neal W. Welsh                             2007 
John Mendonca                            2008 
Bill Shankles                                 2009 
George Cameron                          2010 
Richard Baines                    2011-2012 
Al Furr                                          2013 
Chuck Bennett                     2014-2015 
Jack Johnson                                2016 
Bob Gorbet                                    2017 
Phil Schrock    2018 
Paul Wright 2019-2021 
Mark Walhman 2022-2023 
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